
LEPC Meeting Minutes 

March 22, 2018 

The March 22, 2018 meeting of the Forest County Local Emergency Planning Committee was called to 

Order at 1:34 p.m. by Chairman Gerorge Stamper. 

Members Present:  Jason Theune, Paul Millan, George Stamper, Mike Childers, Jill Krueger, Jody Jensen 

Mike made a motion to approve agenda, seconded by Jill.  All Aye, Approved. 

No need to approve minutes from last meeting as only two people showed.  No meeting was done. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Discussion of Letter sent by WEM reference Membership Vacancy – Jason explained that this 

was a error in reporting to the state.  It was found that in the Hazard plan all members were listed but 

on the transmittal sheet 2 members were missing.  This error was taken care of and new transmittal was 

sent to state. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 Checking with Snow River about being reporting facility – Advised that Jason will be working 

with Teresa (State Regional  WEM) and making a visit to the facilities later this summer. 

 Hazmat Grant Question from Jill – Was advised that it is still available and that it is being used 

to purchase hazmat equipment for Oneida Hazmat to satisfy the $5000.00 yearly contract.  Also advised 

that the other half of the grant for computers, that equipment  is to stay in EM office or for the EOC. 

 Question about MARC Repeater – Advised that this equipment is located at the Crandon Fire 

Station and is available for county operations as it is County Owned.  Repeater is in the Brush truck of 

Crandon Fire and can be paged out. 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

 Question about New 911 – advised that county has authorized the purchase of the new 911 

software for the county.  First option is Zuercher Technologies, second option is West (Viper).  Were 

advised that we are getting a new updated quote to have 3 stations in the dispatch.  

 Firstnet – Jason advised the committee of the Governor opting in with Firstnet and explained 

what the future plans are about with this new wireless technology would offer to Fire/EMS/Police. 

 MABAS/New Dispatch – Mike asked when the new dispatch center was built, would we be 

utilizing MABAS at this time.  Jason advised him that the Sheriff has said that he is for using MABAS 

when we would be moved into the new dispatch.  Being a separate dispatch from the jail would have 

less distractions. 



The next LEPC Meeting was tentatively scheduled for August 16, 2018 at 10:00 am 

Mike moved to Adjourn the meeting at 2:30p.mp. Paul seconded.  Adjourned. 

 

Submitted by Jason Theune, Secretary 


